
Workshop Meeting of the Clayton, Ohio Council  
Clayton Government Center 
February 7, 2022 
 
Due to the inclement weather on Thursday, February 3rd Clayton City Council 
rescheduled this Workshop to Monday, February 7th at 6:30 PM. 
 

 
The workshop was called to order by Mayor Stevens at 6:30 PM.  Present were 
Mayor Stevens and Council members Bachman, Gorman, Merkle, Kelly, and 
Lieberman.  Motion by Bachman to excuse Councilman Henning who is out of 
town this evening from both the Workshop and regular Council meeting, motion 
was second by Merkle.  All yeas, motion passed. 
 
This workshop was called to discuss Council compensation.  Amanda Zimmerlin, 
City Manager, began with a city council salary survey that was completed by the 
City of Kettering.  It broke the salary out between the mayor and council, and also 
took into consideration population and per capita what each resident technically 
pays for their council person.  It also lists the other benefits that council members 
may receive.   
 
Council discussed and agreed to creating a Citizen Commission to review 
Counsel compensation.  Law Director Dillon advised that under Charter 7.04 it 
allows Counsel to establish other boards and commissions that are not already 
established in the Charter.  Legislation to create a Citizen’s Commission to review 
Counsel compensation will be brought forth in an upcoming City Council 
meeting. 
 
Motion by Gorman to close the workshop, second by Kelly.  All yeas, motion 
passed. 
 
 

The workshop adjourned at 6:50 PM. 
 


